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PR#094-24 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

Statement on Incident at San Ignacio Community Hospital 
 
Belmopan, June 11, 2024.  
 
The entire Cabinet shares the outrage of the Belizean people at the incident 
which occurred at the San Ignacio Community Hospital on June 1. Cabinet 
is grateful that medical practitioners, staff and patients were not harmed by 
those criminal elements who stormed the facility. Decisive action has been 
taken. 
 
Instructions have been issued, firstly, for the escalation of the operation to 
round up not only those persons who participated in the attack on our 
medical facility and staff, but ALL gang elements operating in San Ignacio 
and Santa Elena.  
 
Secondly, Cabinet has offered its full support to the Ministry of Home Affairs 
and the Belize Police Department as they launch an intensive operation to 
address the security concerns of businesses in Santa Elena and San 
Ignacio. Instructions have been given for an internal assessment of the 
Police Command and structure in that jurisdiction, with a view to making any 
changes necessary. 
 
Finally, Cabinet has directed that teams from the Ministry of Health & 
Wellness, and the Ministry of Home Affairs, conduct an immediate 
assessment of security protocols at the San Ignacio Community Hospital and 
all public health facilities. The safety of medical practitioners, staff and 
patients MUST be always assured. 
 
Ends 
 

 


